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Doc ID: A3847346

AECOM Australia Pty Ltd 4 December 2020

Dear Sir and/or Madam,

Re: Notice to Land Manager - Planning Permit Application - Solar Energy Facility
Lake Mokoan Road and Benalla-Yarrawonga Road, Benalla VIC 3672

Thank you for your letter and information received 07 October 2020 in relation to the above
mentioned planning permit application.

Goulburn-Murray Water's (GMW) areas of interest are surface water and groundwater quality,
use and disposal. GMW requires that development proposals do not impact detrimentally on
GMW's infrastructure and the flow and quality of surface water and groundwater. Applicants
must ensure that any required water supplies are available from an approved source.

GMW understands the application seeks approval for a solar energy facility. The subject site
is comprised of numerous titles which are separated by Stockyard Creek. Stockyard Creek is
regulated by GMW in this location, and is also known as the Winton Wetland Overflow
Channel. GMW’s Spur No. 1 Pipeline also abuts the subject site to the east. It is understood
from the information and site plan provided that no solar panels are proposed within 5 metres
from any easement, freehold or reserve boundaries containing any GMW infrastructure.

It is understood advice and consent is specifically being sought in relation to a proposed
medium voltage overhead powerline is which is proposed to be located over Stockyard Creek
(land formally described as Lot 1 on TP576184). It is understood written consent is required
from GMW as the land owner for the proposed works.

Please be advised that Goulburn-Murray Water, as land owner of land described as Volume
8196 Folio 140, Lot 1 on Title Plan 576184, hereby consents to the installation of a power line
across Stockyard Creek, subject to the applicant obtaining a ‘Construction and Use of Private
Works Licence’ from Goulburn-Murray Water prior to the commencement of any works.

Applications for a ‘Construction and Use of Private Works Licence’ can be made by contacting
Goulburn Murray Water on 1800 013 357 or by following the link the http://www.g-
mwater.com.au/customer-services/forms.

If iou reiuire further information please e-mail _or contact
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Yours sincerely

SECTION LEADER STATUTORY PLANNING

Per: (original signed by Roey Walls)



